

Head Teacher Mr. R. Baker

Dear Parent/Guardian,

Archdiocese of Birmingham ST. WILFRID'S CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL & NURSERY UNIT

Shawsdale Road, Birmingham, B36 8LY.

Telephone: 0121 675 3319

E-mail: <a href="mailto:enquiry@stwilfrd.bham.sch.uk">enquiry@stwilfrd.bham.sch.uk</a> Website: <a href="mailto:www.stwilfrd.bham.sch.uk">www.stwilfrd.bham.sch.uk</a>

Newsletter No 3 - 18th September, 2020

Our second full week completed and it has been lovely to welcome more of our new Nursery and Reception children to the St Wilfrid's family - they seem to have settled in very well.

### Covid-19 School Arrangements

The changes to the timings of the school day seem to be working well, particularly in the morning.

At the end of the school day, especially in the Junior playground, please make sure that you use the 'in' and 'out' arrows to enable a smooth and quick exit. Please also ensure that you do not linger or wait at the school gates - we need to keep the 2 metre distance between adults and in line with latest guidance, not mix with families other than our own.

Thank you for your help in keeping everyone safe and enabling school to remain open. We have to remain vigilant if the virus is to be defeated.

### Values and Virtues

This half term, we are trying to be more <u>Curious and Active</u>. We are looking to see who needs our help and actively seeking to help them. A certificate for this, one per Key Stage, will be awarded each Thursday. Keep an eye on Twitter and the newsletter for the winners of these awards.

Congratulations to Catalin (2B) and Orlando (5M) who are the winners of the certificates this week.

### Macmillan Coffee Morning

Next <u>Friday 25<sup>th</sup> September</u>, we will hold a Macmillan coffee morning with a difference. As we cannot all gather together at the moment, we will gather to raise money in our bubbles.

Each child should come in <u>non-uniform and pay £1</u>. All monies will go to <u>Macmillan Cancer Care</u>. They should also bring a small cake/biscuit and a soft drink (no fizzy pop) for <u>themself only</u>.

Please do not let them bring anything to share, as they will not be allowed to. If your child does not bring a drink and a small cake/biscuit, one will not be provided. This is in line with Covid hygiene rules.

### Secondary Transfer September 2021

If your child is currently in Year 6 you will need to submit a secondary school application by  $31^{st}$  October, 2020 in order to receive their secondary school offer on  $1^{st}$  March, 2021. To make an application online please visit www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions. If you have any problems, then please contact the school office.















#### STAR AWARDS AND MERIT CERTIFICATES THIS WEEK

Reception CT	Whole class
Reception SS	Whole class
Year 1M	Mason F
Year 1GP	Mielahier
Year 2B	Adam
Year 2G	Angel
Year 3C	Kacey, Adiyy
Year 3M	Lucy-Rose
Year 4B	Jenson
Year 4P	Noah
Year 5B	Scott
Year 5M	Jakub, Irtiza
Year 6G	Leeson
Year 6TW	Aimee
MUSIC AWARD	Poppy (6TW)

## Well done everyone!

### Lunchtime Supervisor Vacancy

We currently have a position available for a Lunchtime Supervisor. Please visit <a href="www.birmingham.gov.uk">www.birmingham.gov.uk</a> for the details. The job description and application form can also be found there. If you require any further information then please contact the school office. Thank you.

#### Prayers

Please pray for Mrs Conway's mother in law who died recently.

Have a good weekend and stay safe.

Yours sincerely,

# R Baker and staff











